
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

 Wyoming High School Activities Association (WHSAA) Board of Directors 

 

Fort Washakie, Wyo. (27 OCT 2022) - At the September board meeting, the WHSAA Board of 

Directors voted and approved Fort Washakie High School to add varsity volleyball and girls 

basketball. The district will begin these varsity athletics in the 2023-2024 school year.  

 

Michelle Ferris-Friday, Athletic Director, Fremont County School District #21, will attend the 

upcoming scheduling meeting to determine the conference schedule for the 1A Fort Washakie 

Eagles. The addition of varsity athletics has been a long process; the high school has offered JV 

athletics in cross country, volleyball, basketball (boys and girls), and track. FWHS has combined 

with other high schools for football and other sports. However, the girls teams have endured 

over the years to sustain enough eligible student-athletes to field a varsity team for volleyball 

and basketball.  

 

The district is hoping to offer additional varsity athletics such as boys basketball, cross country, 

and track in the future. For more information, please contact Michelle Ferris-Friday at 307-332-

5983.  


